
 

 WALLACE STATE OFFICE BUILDING, 502 E 9TH ST, DES MOINES IA 50319  

 Phone: 515-725-8200         www.IowaDNR.gov             Fax: 515-725-8202 

 
May 5, 2021 

VIA E-MAIL 
 
LISA SUTTON 
VICE PRESIDENTY/CHIEF COUNCEL – REGULATORY MATTERS 
EATON – LAW DEPARTMENT 
MAIL CODE 4N 
1000 EATON BOULEVARD 
CLEVELAND OHIO 44122 
 
 
Re: Phase III Environmental Site Assessment, Eaton Corporation, Shenandoah, Iowa, dated April 

12, 2021 
 
Dear Ms. Sutton: 
 
The Iowa Department of Natural Resources, Contaminated Sites Section, (Iowa DNR) has reviewed 
the above referenced phase III environmental site assessment submitted by Golder Associates Inc. 
on behalf of the Eaton Corporation. Iowa DNR has no comments and approves the site assessment 
as written, including Section 6.0, Recommendations. At this time no further environmental action are 
required at the Eaton Corporation facility in Shenandoah, Iowa concerning Iowa DNR Contaminated 
Sites Section issues. 
 
All monitoring wells not needed for other purposes will need to be properly plugged as noted in 567-
Iowa Administrative Code (IAC)-39, Requirements for Properly Plugging Abandoned Wells. 567-IAC-
39.5(4) notes that wells must be properly plugged within 90 days after abandonment. As noted in 567-
IAC-39.6(2) please submit DNR Form 542-1226, Abandoned Water Well Plugging Record, to my 
attention within 30 days of the date the wells were plugged.   
 
If you have any questions or need further information, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Daniel Cook 
Environmental Specialist Senior 
Solid Waste & Contaminated Sites Section 
dan.cook@dnr.iowa.gov 
(515) 537-4025 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
c: Anne Faeth-Boyd, Golder Associates Inc., 13515 Barrett Parkway Drive Suite 260, Ballwin, MO 63021 via 

email 
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